
 
 

 
 
 

Workshop on Non-Violation Safety Lessons 
Discussion Questions 

 
The Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety (Energy Safety) Underground Safety Board (Board) 
will hold a public meeting on February 22, 2022 to discuss the development of safety lessons 
discovered in the Board’s investigations into the causes of excavation damages and near miss 
events. This meeting will be a chance to share your expertise in safety training and education 
and to impact future development of the Board’s educational content. 
 
This Board workshop will discuss how your organization develops educational content and 
conducts safety discussions, so that the Board can better coordinate education within the 
industry and supplement existing safety lessons. Together we can move safety forward. 
 
Join us on February 22nd to discuss the following topics or share your written comments with 
the Board at digboard@energysafety.ca.gov. 
 
Questions for Discussion 

1. What are common problems you see that may not be violations, but that investigators 
should keep an eye out for?   

2. How does your organization hold a tailgate meeting on a safety lesson or training 
topic?       

3. How does your organization develop and discuss safety lessons learned 
from an accident or near-miss event?  How do you present this in a stand-down or all 
hands meeting?  

4. What kinds of educational materials does your organization provide to your teams or 
to other groups?    

5. How could the Board support and supplement the safety lessons your 
organization discusses currently?    

6. If your organization was involved in an incident the Board investigated with non-
violation safety issues, would you be willing to discuss these issues and practices with 
the Board? 

7. How could the Board best create and distribute safety lessons of use to 
your organization?    
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